CAPTAIN JOHN MULLAN NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

Leadership Team Meeting August 12th 2009 at 7:30 Barnes & Noble Coffee Shop

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm

Present - Randy Johnson

Kathie Snodgrass Nathan Reynolds Nathan Howard Jordan Hager

Absent - Dick Hexter

Nancy Butz Kim Neel

Marathon - despite a few glitches, it went well. Ours was one of the locations where the big red cans were stolen just before the race, but the race organizers had extras that were used. The volunteers figured out a way to make concentrate from the powder and a small amount of water, then mix the concentrate into the big cans. This worked much better than trying to mix the powder directly in the big cans. Most of last year's volunteers were there again, plus 3 new volunteers. The para-racers came just zipping by first, but didn't want drinks. The runners and walkers did, though.

Jordan has heard about a Neighborhood Watch thing that Pleasant View is doing, and he will investigate and bring more info to the next meeting.

Kathie couldn't remember the date for the September bus tour, but said it will be a Saturday with no Griz game. We should soon be receiving the invitation to the tour and a form to sign people up to attend.

Nathan R. has the new signs in his back yard. They each have two 20½" x 7¾" clear pockets on each side of the sign and permanent lettering above that indicates a Captain John Mullan Neighborhood Council meeting. We can use one pocket for the date/time/location and the other pocket for the main topic(s). Kathie will get large print-outs made for Nathan to put in the signs, and he'll put them at the 3 original locations. Nathan H. will hand letter the other signs and put them at locations down Mullan Road.

Fall Meeting - it will tentatively be September 10th, 7-9 pm. Nathan H. will check with the school to make sure we can have the multi-purpose room that evening. Randy will take care of refreshments - probably bottled water & cookies from Costco. Possible agenda items:

- Electing 2 new Leadership Team members to replace Nancy and Kim, who both have new babies (congratulations, Jordan).
- Short reports from our City Council reps should we invite candidates also?
- An introduction to our diverse neighborhood by all the Presidents of the different Homeowner's Associations in our Neighborhood Jordan will try to locate all the Homeowner's Associations and find out who their officers are.

- Is there anything new on Pleasant View Park? Kathie will call the City Parks Department and find out.
- Introduce our new Neighborhood Liaison, Erin Scott Kathie will call her and find out if she's available, and also ask whether she has any burning issues that should be on our agenda.
- Establish goals for our Neighborhood Council right now, all we have is the future prospect of Pleasant View Park development plus the Marathon and the annual Neighborhood Picnic in conjunction with the Pleasant View Neighborhood Yard Sale.

Kathie reported that we have our new budget from the City - \$800 in our general fund and \$553.88 in the mailing fund. We decided to postpone budgeting until after the fall meeting so we can see whether residents have issues that we need to address.

We're going to try to organize the rest of the stuff for the fall meeting via e-mail, so the next LT meeting wasn't set.

Kathie Snodgrass substitute note keeper